
Fri 23.02.24 Y4 Bikeability session 

Wed 28.02.24 Y1 Dudley Zoo trip 

Mon 04.03.24 Y6 SATs parents meeting - 4pm 

Wed 13.03.24 Y2 Black Country Living Museum trip 

Mon 18.03.24 Homework Showcase - 2pm 

Tues 19.03.24 Easter Menu 

Tues 19.03.24 Choir to visit New Cross Care Home 

Fri 22.03.24 Break-up for Easter 

Mon 08.04.24 Return to school - Summer Term starts 

Thurs 02.05.24 Polling Day - school closed to all pupils 

Mon 06.05.24 Bank Holiday - school closed 

Tues 09.05.24 Class photographs - change of date 

Wk. com - 

13.05.24 
Y6 - KS2 Sats week 

Fri 24.05.24 Break up for half term 

Mon 03.06.24 Return to school 

Fri 21.06.24 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

Mon 24.06.24 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

Mon 22.07.24 Break-up for Summer 

 

 

 

 

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tel: 01902 558940    email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma                        Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard                     Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger 

Spring 3                          23rd February 2024 
Dear Parents, 

Hope you all enjoyed a restful half term.  

We have already come to the end of our first week…. 

• After school clubs have started back 

• The school football team has played a match against Rakegate 

Primary, This was a closely fought match which would have ended in 

a draw had it not been 2 extra time goals. The team may not have 

won on this occasion however having growing sense of team spirit. 

• A second match was due to be played on Thursday with Reception 

class invited to cheer. Unfortunately the rain put a stop to this. 

• Dental checks took place for five year olds. You may receive a letter 

if follow up is required. 

• Pc Jorden Brookes is our link police officer and is spending some 

time with our children today, focusing on online risks with our older 

children & thinking about feeling safe in the community.  

If you are a parent of a year 6 child, you will be invited to a meeting to 

discuss KS2 SATS. Please note date and time 

Year 2—there are no statutory tests this year, however we will be using 

nationally provided materials to support our teacher assessment. We have 

also been selected to be a part of a staorry trial of future tests. 

This will take place in the summer term . There will be no results 

reported from this.  

Miss Sharma 

Sports Events 

We have 2 active sports teams at Wood End, playing 

in local netball and football school leagues.  Miss 

Sharma reports on all recent matches, see her comments above. 

4th March - Netball - Long Knowle Primary School - Home 

7th March - Netball - Perry Hall Primary School - Home 

13th March - Football - Whitgreave Primary School - Home 

Interhouse Sports Week 

This will take place in school during week commencing 

4th March.  The children will take part in a number of 

events  through the week to earn points for their house. 

 

Bookfair 

Wed 13th March - Tues 19th March 

The bookfair will be visiting school on the above dates.  The        

children will have the chance to look at the books during the 

school day.  If there are books that they like, they can write them 

on a wish-list and bring these home.  If you wish to purchase any 

of the books, this can be done online, all the details are available 

on the wish-list.   

World Book Day Vouchers -  we have these available in school.   

The £1.00 voucher can be used against the total cost of your  

payment when you pay online.  If you would like your child’s 

voucher to use other than at the bookfair, please let the school 

office know and we will give this to your child. 

When payments are made, you will be given a reference number. 

Write this on the wish-list along with the 

name of the book(s) you have purchased and 

ask your child to return this to the school 

office.  We can then supply your child with 

their new books.   

Thank you for your support, we can purchase 

new books for our reading library. 



Bad Weather Conditions - if, due to 

adverse weather conditions, the decision 

is made to close the school, notifications 

can be found on local radio stations and 

the Wolverhampton Today page on Facebook.  You 

will also receive a text message from school.  Could 

you please ensure that we have your up to date   

contact details. 

Weekly Attendance 

Your child’s class  attendance for week  commencing 5th 
February is below. 

As a school we aim to have attendance above 95%  This 
week our school attendance is 91.3% 

 

 

Nursery 91.2% 

Reception 81.2% 

Year 1 98.1% 

Year 2 90% 

Year 3 89.7% 

Year 4 97.1% 

Year 5 90.3% 

Year 6 92.7% 

Weekly Attendance 

Your child’s class  attendance for week  commencing 19th 
February is below. 

As a school we aim to have attendance above 95%  This 
week our school attendance is 95.8% 

 

 

Nursery 83% 

Reception 94.6% 

Year 1 98.4% 

Year 2 96.6% 

Year 3 98.8% 

Year 4 98.8% 

Year 5 95.2% 

Year 6 93.3% 

School Book Bags, Reading Diaries, Spelling Books 

Due to the amount of lost or destroyed  items that have been 

reported, there will now be a nominal charge of 50p per item 

for replacements. 

If your child needs replacement items please pay on your 

schoolcomms account in the school supplies payment tab.  We 

will then issue replacement items. Could you please let the 

school office know which items need replacing. 

Thank you for your support in  keeping school 

items safe and  in good condition. 

Easter Menu - Tuesday 19th March 

Traditional Roast Chicken Dinner 

or  

Quorn Fillet (V) 

served with roast and boiled potatoes, baton carrots,                         

broccoli & peas, Yorkshire pudding and gravy 

Chocolate Nests or Easter Biscuits 
 

If you wish your child to have an easter meal, please order using 

the text link sent on 2nd February before  8th March to enable 

the kitchen to order sufficient supplies. 

Nursery Places 

If you or someone you know has a child that will be 3 

years old  before September 2024 and you would like 

them to attend Wood End Nursery, please call into the 

school office to complete a registration form and put their 

name on our waiting list. 

As soon as places are available we will                    

contact you with further details. 

Homework showcase - Monday 18th March 

We look forward to seeing your projects in 

school.  Reception to Year 6 pupils are included 

in the showcase. 

The details for the homework can be found on our web-

site in ‘What my child will learn’ - Curriculum               

Overviews & Homework - then select your child’s year 

group .   

There are overviews that cover the school year and ones  

that are updated at the start of each new 

term. 

Parents will be invited to attend during the  

afternoon of the showcase. 


